
CITY OF YELLVILLE 
WATER AND SEWER DEPARTMENT 

P.O. BOX 647 

YELLVILLE, AR 72687 

(870) 449-5210 

 

 

 

 

 

June 4, 2021 

 

 

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 

Enforcement Section/ Water Division 

5301 Northshore Drive 

North Little Rock, AR 72118 

 

RE:  Arkansas NPDES Permit Number AR 0034037 

 

Dear Ms. Harbin, 

 

This letter is to inform you of the City of Yellville’s non-compliance with effluent 

limitations for the month of April 2021. 

 

1.  Description of Violations: 

 

  

a. COLIFORM, FECAL, NPDES MAX 400, REPORTED 2419.6. 

b. COLIFORM, FECAL, NPDES MAX 400 REPORTED 3972.5. 

c. COLIFORM, FECAL, NPDES AVG 200 REPORTED 720.4. 

 

 

2.  Reason for Violations: 

 

a. We are unsure what caused such a high result.  We have worked on the UV 

unit to ensure the proper operation of the unit. 

b. We are unsure what caused such a high result.  We have worked on the UV 

unit to ensure the proper operation of the unit. 

c. We are unsure what caused such a high result.  We have worked on the UV 

unit to ensure the proper operation of the unit. 

 

   

3.  Duration of the Violation: 

 

a. There were two samples bad in the month of April and that was on the 8
th

 and 

the 22
nd

. The first sample in May was within limits. 



 

 

4.  Corrective Action Being Taken to Eliminate Violations: 

 

a. More care will be made when collecting the sample to ensure reliable results. 

b. More care will be made when collecting the sample to ensure reliable results. 

c. More care will be made when collecting the sample to ensure reliable results. 

 

Thank you for your time and considerations.  If you should have any questions, please call 

my office at (870) 449-5210. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Shawn Lane, Mayor 

City of Yellville 


